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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Tuesday, April 19, 2022 at 8:30 a.m. 
Subject: RW-21 project update 

Central Avenue paving this Wednesday and Thursday 
Vandalism last week in well vault area on utility corridor 
Groundwater treatment system building construction continues 
Routine groundwater sampling underway 

 
Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to you on our activities in support of the RW-21 
groundwater treatment system project. 

Roadway paving on Central Avenue this week 

Northrop Grumman’s contractors will conduct asphalt milling on Central Avenue this Wednesday and 
will repave and restripe the roadway curb-to-curb within our pipeline work zone on Thursday. We 
remind all drivers to be aware of our work crews and to drive with caution. We will have traffic controls 
in place. 

Vandalism in our well vault work area on the utility corridor 

Last Thursday, unknown individuals vandalized our RW-22 well vault work area on the utility corridor. 
We reported the incident to the Nassau County Police Department, and they are investigating. If you or 
your family observed anything unusual, please contact the 8th Precinct. 

Groundwater treatment system construction continues 

We continue to make solid progress on the construction of the groundwater treatment system. 

 
Routine groundwater sampling underway 

Our routine groundwater sampling program continues throughout the month of April at various 
locations. 

If you have any questions, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik at (516) 754-2645 or 
Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com. Our project information can be found by visiting 
www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. Thank you. 

mailto:Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com
http://www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage

